
Meeting Minutes 

July 31, 2022 

Minute Man Sportsman’s Club, Burlington, MA 

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:50AM by President Gary Littlefield. 

 

President Littlefield led the pledge of allegiance and welcomed those present. 

 

President Littlefield asked for a moment of silence for all the shooters who had passed away in the prior year. 

 

President Littlefield thanked Phil Wright and Minute Man club staff for hosting the NH State Shoot and commended the club for its 

excellent shoot operations.  President Littlefield thanked the NHTA members who help with classification, entries, target setting and 

shoot offs.  President Littlefield recognized Jason Green for his excellent work as webmaster.  He also recognized Edie Page for her 

excellent work in selecting and awarding the trophies.   

 

Phil Wright, ATA Delegate, reported that shooting activity nationwide was up 1.5% through the end of June.  Phil also commented on 

the recent change in pricing by 3S for its shoot cashiering software from an annual fee to a daily fee per shooter.  There has been 

serious resistance to the change by 3S because it would increase shooter costs significantly.  Phil mentioned that he had begun using 

the 3S software in 2021 and planned on full implementation of the product in 2022 but had shelved his plans so as not to add more 

costs to shooters on top of targets and ammunition increases. 

   

Jack Cannon, treasurer, stated that NHTA finances were stable and that a full report would be given at the annual meeting. 

 

State Team members were recognized. Buckles were awarded to Nick Gibbs, Frank Sampson and Jason Green.  

 

Old Business: None 

 

The election of the ATA delegate and alternates was as follows: 

 

A motion was made by Steve Szczechura and seconded by Edie Allyn Page to nominate Phil Wright for delegate.  Phil Wright moved 

and Edie Allyn Page seconded the nomination of Steve Szczechura as 1st alternate delegate.  Mike Capozzi moved and Jack Cannon 

seconded the nomination of Steve Grady as 2nd alternate delegate.  There being no further nominations the President directed the 

Secretary to cast one ballot electing the slate. 

 

President Littlefield recognized Steve Grady for his work in organizing the raffles and thanked Steve, Jason, Edie, Phil and Minute 

Man for their donations to the raffle. 

 

Names were drawn for the AIM raffle with Loren Moody and Mark Vailencourt being the winners. 

 

Felipe Garcia was recognized for shooting his 50,000th singles target.  

 

It was announced that Montpelier Gun Club will be running a gun raffle in the fall.         

 

Meeting was adjourned at 12:20pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Phil Wright 

Secretary 


